## 

NAM-011-003601 Seat No. \_\_\_\_\_

## B. P. A. (Vocal / Tabla / Kathak) (Sem. VI) (CBCS) Examination March / April - 2017 English (Core)

Faculty Code : 011 Subject Code : 003601

Time:  $2\frac{1}{2}$  Hours] [Total Marks: 70]

- 1 Answer the following questions in brief: (any three) 18
  - (1) What are the comparisons used by William Wordsworth to enhance the beauty of the reaper's song?
  - (2) Who tried to stop the game of dice? How did Duryodhana react to this action?
  - (3) What does Ganga learn from various objects?
  - (4) How did Vivekananda begin his journey to America?
  - (5) Give a brief introduction of Mars.
- 2 Answer the following questions in detail: (any two) 16
  - (1) Who tried to stop the game of dice? How did Duryodhan react to this action?
  - (2) Narrate 'Solitary Reaper' in prose.
  - (3) Why do you think the Ganga identifies itself with 'a beggar', 'a clown' and "poison'?
- 3 Write short-note on any **one** of the following: 6
  - (1) Vivekanand's Journey to America
  - (2) The Family of Sun

4 Re-narrate the following story in your words with creativity:

**14** 

An epidemic broke out in the jungle. Animals were dying in hundreds. The lion, king of the forest, called a meeting.

"The epidemic is due to the wrath of gods. One of us had committed a wrong. If the wrong-doer confesses and takes punishment the gods will spare us." he told the assembly of animals.

"Personally I have done no wrong ever," he added, "I have killed scores of animals, but for my food." "There is nothing wrong in it." said the panther, tiger, wolf, bear, and other fierce animals in unison. All of them had killed and eaten up their innocent neighbors.

At last the donkey confessed, "I have stolen a mouthful of grass from a peasant's field. But only once."

"He is the culprit," cried the fierce animals. "A thief! You are the cause of our misery." They passed judgment and killed the donkey to appears the gods. They had found somebody to lay the blame on.

5 Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

**16** 

Once a poor widow who had lost her only son, came to Budhdha and lamenting bitterly, requested him to bring her dear child back to life. The holy man, touched by great sorrow of the poor woman and said, "There is only one medicine that can restore your son to life. Bring me a handful of rice from a house where death has never taken place."

The grief-stricken mother went from house to house begging for rice. But every door, she got sad replies. One said, "I lost my youngest child last month." Another said, "only last year my husband died." The poor widow returned with a sorrowful heart to the sage and told him that she could not get the required rice.

Buddha then spoke tenderly, "O poor woman! console yourself. There is not a single house in the country where death has not entered at one time or another. Sorrow and death are the common lot of all." The poor woman then went home quietly.

## **Questions:**

- (1) Why did the poor widow cry very much?
- (2) What did Budhdha ask the widow to bring?
- (3) What was not possible for the widow to bring? Why?
- (4) How did Budhdha console the grief-stricken mother?
- (5) Complete the following by selecting appropriate statements from those given below each. Write full sentences.
  - (a) The poor widow came to the holy man, because...
    - (i) she had lost her son.
    - (ii) she wanted medicine for her only son.
    - (iii) she wanted him to give her son a new life.
  - (b) The synonymous words for 'lamenting bitterly' mean...
    - (i) shouting loudly.
    - (ii) mourning severely.
    - (iii) weeping badly.